
 

 

 

 

 

 

Ashwater Primary School 
Newsletter No.25 

Spring Term. 3rd May 2023 
01409 211228 

admin@ashwater.devon.sch.uk 

Dear Parents 

Yesterday afternoon, the children of class 2 sang at Halwill Manor for the resi-

dents in aid of the coronation ‘The Big Help Out’ and they were a fantastic 

credit to the school.  They sang beautifully and were very respectful of the 

residents.  The residents had a lovely time and sang along with the well 

known songs including ‘you are my sunshine’. We are very proud of everyone 

in class 2 for taking part in this very important event for the community.  

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Aim High; Be Resilient; Take Care of Each Other  



 

Bex Rayner, Footballer Visit, Thursday 4th May 2023 

 

If you have been collecting sponsorship money, this must be 

sent in today Wednesday 3rd May. Please put cash or coins into 

a sealed, named envelope and attach to the sponsorship form. 

Please do this to avoid confusion to ensure that your child re-

ceives the appropriate reward they have earned. 

There is no obligation to collect sponsorship money, they will still 

take part in the activities but the   money will enable the addi-

tional rewards. 

Swimming Summer Term 2023 

Please note a slight change to the dates of swimming, this is to enable Y3/4 to meet Bex Rayner, the footballer 

who is visiting on Thursday 4th May.  There will be no swimming on this date and all the other dates have been 

shifted forwards. 

 

 

 

 

 

Street Party Lunch, Friday 5th May 

Lunch will be served, street party style, weather permitting, this will be outside. This 

was so successful in the Jubilee so I am sure the children will enjoy it again. There is a 

slight change to the pudding on this day, instead of a lolly pop, dessert will be ice 

cream with strawberries and blueberries.   SchoolMoney will remain showing as ice lol- ly, 

but please bear in mind that it will be ice cream when ordering.   

 

Children are invited to wear ‘Red, White & Blue’ non-uniform on this day. Please remember 

clothes should be appropriate and suitable for school e.g. midriffs should be covered and off the 

shoulder or strappy vest  tops are not allowed in school.  

 

 

Music Lessons 

Please note, there will be no individual music tuition with Ruth Hayes 

on Wednesday 10th May and no individual music tuition with Alex 

Rogozinski on Friday 12th May. 

 

 

Year Groups  Dates  

Y 3/4  20/04, 27/04, 11/05, 18/05 

Y 5/6  25/05, 08/06, 15/06, 22/06, 

Y R/1/2  29/06, 06/07,13/07, 20/07  



 

PTFA Coronation Quiz Friday 5th May 6pm 

Please come along and support our local community with this fantastic coronation quiz evening.  Bookings for the 

quiz can be made via the following email address: ashwaterptfa@aol.com   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

There is one slight amendment to the school lunch menu.  Instead of a lolly 

pop, dessert will be ice cream with strawberries and blueberries. School-

Money will remain showing as ice lolly, but please bear in mind that it will be 

ice cream.   

KS2 SATs Week Tues 8th May to Friday 11th May 

This is a busy and important week for Year 6. It will also affect other children in the school as they will need to 

be quiet in the corridor and area outside the classroom.  It is also a busy week for me as I will be overseeing 

SATs at both schools so I will only be picking up urgent messages next week. 

Year 6 children have worked very hard so now they should remain calm, get plenty of sleep and ensure they 

have a good breakfast.  We are here to support them if they feel anxious. Just remember: aim high, be          

resilient and we will take care of you. Good luck! 

Please remember to order  

your School lunches via  

schoolmoney by Friday of  each week.   



Safeguarding at Ashwater 

The Safeguarding Team 

 

Designated Safeguarding Lead:     Attendance Officer:  

Mrs R Alford        Miss S Revers 

           Safeguarding Governor: 

Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead:     Mrs A Clark  

Mrs R Cawsey 

Miss H Frayn 

 

WHEN DID YOU START USING TECHNOLOGY? 

 

 

Think about how exciting technology was for 

you as a child. Now think about how your child 

feels. Be part of their excitement and join in 

with their on-line games and platforms, howev-

er dull they may be to you. This way you know 

what your child is doing and your child is more 

likely to come to you if things go wrong. 

 

 



Dates for your diary:  

4th    No swimming. 

4th    Bex Rayner—footballer visit 

8th    Bank holiday 

9th to 12th   KS2 SAT’s 

11th    Swimming Years 3 & 4 

18th    Swimming Years 3 & 4 

22nd    Yr R, 1 & 2 trip to Newquay Zoo 

25th     Swimming Years 5 & 6 

29th May to 2nd June Half term 

June 

5th    Non-pupil day  

8th    Swimming Years 5 & 6 

15th    Swimming Years 5 & 6 

22nd    Swimming Years 5 & 6 

27th & 28th   HCC year 6 transition days 

29th    Swimming Years R, 1 & 2 

July 

4th to 6th   Class 4 London Trip 

6th    Swimming Years R, 1 & 2 

13th    Swimming Years R, 1 & 2 

20th    Swimming Years R, 1 & 2 

21st    Last day of term 

 

Term dates: https://www.thecareyfederation.co.uk/halwill-primary-school/parents/term-dates/ 

https://www.thecareyfederation.co.uk/halwill-primary-school/parents/term-dates/







